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FROM YOUR COMMODORE

Happy October! I hope you have a chance to see the beautiful
foliage on the trees this year. We have great weather in Morro Bay
and Los Osos but we don’t get the change of seasons and the lovely
effects that go with it.

The Commodore’s Ball is fast approaching! The invitation
is attached to this month’s Masthead. When you send in your check,
please write on the envelope, ATTENTION COMMODORE’S
BALL. The Board of Directors is looking forward to sharing this
special evening with all of you.

Laura McCarren (our hard working secretary) has asked that the
start time at the October Board of Director’s meeting be changed to 6:00 p.m. She con-
tacted all of the Board and everyone approved the change. Which brings me to the point
of this entire paragraph. This action gave me the opportunity to spend some time think-
ing about how much | appreciate the Board of Directors this year. Each and every sin-
gle member of your 2005 Board is a strong individual who has agreed to disagree with
respect and concern for one another. | realize | spend each month trying to thank folks
who spend time and effort supporting our club and | have totally skipped over this group
of dedicated members. It is a pleasure to watch and participate in the debates over how
to best serve you and this wonderful club of ours. If you have not had the chance to
attend a Board meeting, you should attend one and personally thank this dedicated

group.

At the last Board of Directors meeting, we finally came to consensus on how we
want to approach the area of the Friday Night Happy Hour catering issue. Volunteerism
keeps our club alive and healthy and is a large commitment for all of us. This is just one
area where club members are asked to spend time and money for the benefit of the club.
There are many times when we need everyone to help out. Point in case, Work Day!
The Board of Directors has spent months debating how to best handle this one issue.
The Board decided that our list of nonparticipating members is out-dated and needs to
be redone. Therefore, as a first step, we are sending a letter to those members asking
them to respond in writing explaining the reason for not taking part. Polly Schneider
has graciously agreed to schedule members for this task but will no longer be responsi-
ble for taking a member off the list.

Our esteemed Vice Commaodore, Jim Phillips, is now working with John
Schmidt, our Port Captain, on how to make the best use of our Boat Yard. The Board of
Directors had a field trip at our last meeting to look at the condition of the yard. Take a
look at the area surrounding your personal space. A lot of things are in need of repair or
in need of “just disappearing!”

Summer Sailing was a huge success and we made a nice profit enabling Andrew
Brown to speak on how we can use the money to upgrade, repair, and otherwise assist
this program.

Bruce Masterson publicly thanked Lex Budge and Dana McClish for being so
helpful with the Juniors. Kit Lockwood presented a proposal to the Board to have an
annual Kid’s Day Regatta and Perpetual Trophy. Our club is very supportive of the
young people in our club and it is a pleasure to see how the enthusiasm for the Junior
Program is growing. Take a moment to check out the very cool trophy presented to
Rory McClish at the Huntington Regatta. It is quite an honor for our club.

Thanks for the great photos! — Tom Jenkins, pg. 6; Brooke Townsend, pg. 7;
Frank Wood, pg. 7; Nia Schmidt, pg. 9; Rosemary Jorgens, pg. 11;.

Editor’s Note: Submissions to the Masthead are due by the 21st of each month. You may e-mail your
written material or digital photos to mbyc@mbyec.net or leave submissions in the Masthead box in the
club’s office. All submissions are subject to editing for content and space.

We love your articles and photos! Thanks to all who contribute!
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HAPPY HOUR HOSTS

REMEMBER! In order for us to keep our liquor
license, non-members are NOT ALLOWED
behind the bar and all guests must sign the guest
book located at the end of the bar.

If you have questions about the operation of the
bar, contact our Bar Steward, Jay Simonson.

If this is your first HOST ASSIGNMENT,
contact the couple assigned with you and they
will show you the ropes.

If unable to attend, it is your RESPONSIBIL-
ITY to find a replacement. Perhaps you could
trade with someone else on the Host List.

“SURPRISE!” From now on the club will
furnish paper products and plastic ware for
Host Night. Hosts serve snacks AND tend bar
from 5:30 to 7:30 pm.

If you make a change, please let
Polly know.

OCTOBER 2005
7  Peter and Anita Rothenbuecher
Jack and Barbara Barrett
14 Jeff and Kathe Davidson
Doug and Cheryl Gould
21 Tom and Sherrye Haynie
Pete and Susan Canaan
Max and Helen Sicher
28 John and Wendy Mitchell
Gail Condon / Kevin Williams

NOVEMBER 2005

4  Candy Botich and Kevin O’Day
Tom and Adair Thoms

11 Bob and India Pyeatt
Pat Hedges

18 Michael and Sharon Brooks
Bruce and Laura Masterson

25 Dave and Karen Prewett
Henriette Groot
Ken and Judy Reiner

DECEMBER 2005
2 John and Joyce Cotton
Ron and Susan Giddings
9  Susan and Willis Mann
Roger and Sandy Shervington
16 Kerry and Pamela McCants
Michael and Brookes Measures
23 Jim and Sarah Orth
Goldberg and D’ Ambrosia
30 Bob and Jenny Kizziar

Paul and Jessica Irving
— Polly Schneider
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS

Greetings Boaters,

Things have been hopping in the world of membership lately. We
have quite a few potential candidates working through the membership
process and many other inquiring about membership.

Just a quick reminder about the membership process: We no longer
give applications directly to interested persons. The application comes
from the sponsor after the membership committee has verified that the
potential applicant has met all requirements. The basic requirements and
a detailed description of the process are all contained in the sponsor’s
packet. So, if you are interested in sponsoring someone, your first step is
to request a sponsor packet, which will walk you through the require-
ments.

That being said, we have 3 candidates up for vote at the October
board meeting. They are as follows:

Jerry and Erika Luhr being sponsored by Stephanie Finlay and Peter
Behman.

Joni and Lewis Wells sponsored by Glenda Boatman and Doug and
Cheryl Gould

Judy Adkison sponsored by Char Bruzenak and Tom Jenkins.

See you on the water.
John Schmidt

% Rl

Arrange for a sitter, dust off those dancing shoes! You won’t want to
miss this event. Great food, great people, a great time. It starts with a
no host bar at 6:00 PM, dinner at 7:00 PM, with the program at 8:00.
Dancing to follow to the music of “Nothing New”.

o

FUN FlsOAT

October 12, 2005 @ 7:00 PM

Our Fun Float for Sept. started out a little cold and windy, but as
we paddled the sun burst out, the wind died and the angels bégan to
sing. All and all it was another great day on the water.

All of you lovers get prePared as October is our
“Moonlight and Roses” trip to the sandspit. It will be

~ Wed., October 12th at 7:00 PM._Everyone is invited.

—=* Most of us will ride over in the Bomber so a Kayak or
canoe is not necessary. Bring paper sack, candle,
snacks to share, beverages and a singing voice. All
instruments (musical) are we(l}copmléa.

PS. Roses are always welcome.
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FROM YOUR VICE COMMODORE

Ahoy Mates

| am happy that summer is over
and the sun is out. It was June
gloom that lasted into fall and | am
happy to see the sun.

i It has been a busy month for

b | the Vice Commodore as a number
|| of projects have been completed
and some new ones started. Early
in the month we had an electrical
malfunction on the dock and John
Bodine responded by replacing a defective breaker. The dock
electrical system is now working but it is in need of major
repair. Two 30 amp breakers are totally out of commission
and the entire system is unsafe. Thomas Electric Co. engi-
neers have designed a new system and prepared a plan for
replacing the existing system. Their proposal will go to the
board next month. If you have questions give me a call.

Bear Pest Control came by and treated several area of the
clubhouse for dry wall termites. They treated all areas they
could find but forewarned us of the possibility of needing to
tent the building next year.

After being checked in April, the back flow regulator
sprung a leak and was judged to be defective. It has to be
tested each year and barely pasted inspection the last few
years. So, | decided to have it replaced. It should, for many
years, keep the kind of water we don’t want to drink from
getting into the water we do drink. At least, that is the hope
and the plan.

The bench supports for the benches in the shower dress-
ing areas finally arrived from the welder. Dana McClish

CCSS Central Coast Sailing Solutions

http:/mwww.ccsailingsolutions.com

Thomas H. Jenkins

Cell: 805.440-5611
Email: fienkins cvcesailingsolutions.com

P.0. Box 1326
Arroyo Gronde, (A. 93421

Sailor’s Tailor Boat Cover Dealer
Harken - Forespar - Lewmar - Schaefer - Spinlock - Ronstan - Tylaska - Wichard - Davis

Forrest D. Martin

Senior Loan Consultant

~ .

A Division of Metrocities Morigage, LLC

—/Pi;mo Coast Financial

Office: (805) 773-7500

Fax: (805) 773-7501

Cell: (805) 440-6585

Email: fmartin@metrocitiesmtg.com

350 James Way
Suite 130
Pismo Beach, CA 93449

brought his hammer drill and together we managed to install
the bench supports. If you choose to use them now do so at
your own risk. A stainless steel splinter in your “you know
what” would be a problem the VC is unwilling to fix. The
supports now await the solid surface guy who will supply the
bench seat material. Clothes hooks are next.

We are making an attempt to clean up the storage areas
and have noticed a number of personal items being stored in
club storage areas. We are asking that all personal items
other than boats and trailers be removed. If it won’t fit in
your boat or on your boat, please take it home.

An additional paper towel dispenser has been placed in
each head. Help with the installation was spontaneous and
came from both Rachelle and Bob Kizziar with Jenny serv-
ing as supervisor. The placement of the dispensers was dic-
tated by rules governing handicapped access. Some generous
and thoughtful member has been putting boxes of tissues in
the heads and flowers in the women’s head. Just as “real men
don’t eat quiche” they also don’t have a need for flowers, but
we all appreciate a soft tissue for our nose. If you know who
they are thank them for all of us.

The Vice Commodore and the Admiral will be off on a
trip to the Vermont area by the time you get this newsletter.
We will return on the 8th of October. Should you discover a
problem needing the VC’s attention please contact our Com-
modore, Glenda Boatman.

May your necessary-bottle be seaworthy...

The Vice Commodore Jim Phillips

< - ‘
o Gaaly i
N Vieating
7:00 PM
ATTENTION CLUB MEMBERS

SINER0RY005

Commodore ......... ... Jim Phillips
Vice Commodore......... ..Dana McClish
(o] S, John Schmidt
Rear Commodore............. Kevin Williams
Treasurer.........ccoveevvnn oo Cynthia Wimer
Secretary........ooevevenennnnn. Laura McCarren
Director....c..oovvviiiiieiinnn, Glenda Boatman
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FROM YOUR REAR COMMODORE

There is no end to our race schedule, and even though we competed all along, we who
live on the coast, missed summer and now go directly into fall. There were 4 races this
past month that looked like this:

The Laser Fleet Championships were held on a day with light winds for the 5 races.
With 10 boats entered, it was an even split between “Srs” and Jrs. In the each category
were:

Tom Jenkins 11111 Maren Masterson 11123
Andrew Brown 22234 Josh Wheeler 44411
Lex Budge 44422 Joel Crow 52352
Bette Jenkins 33343 Connor Smith 25235
Ron Giddings 55555 Connor Masterson 33544

Thanks to Kevin Williams, Glenda Boatman, Frank Wood, Bruce and Laura Masterson for their help on
the race committee.

The Bay Fleet started their Fall Series going for the Osos Trophy on another day that was light at the top of
the course, but otherwise do-able for the 4 races.

In the Lido Fleet:

Tom Jenkins/Christina Campolmi 1111
Reid Brown/Josh Wheeler 2222
Bob and Jennie Kizziar 4444 (they couldn’t quite get

to the starting line)
In the Day Sailer Fleet:

John Taylor/Mary Martin 2121
Peter and Anita Rothenbuecher 1413
Victor Nigro/Judy Adkison 4232
Dana McClish/John Rothrock 3344
Jack Daily/Jean Fergus 555 DNS

Many thanks to Alex Finlay, Doug Gould, Peter Behman, and Lex Budge for their willingness to do race
committee.

The Ocean Fleet sailed the first 2 of their Fall Series.

Fall | saw 6 boats out in fair winds with the following results:

Witchy Woman/Tom Jenkins CoCoMo/Bruce Masterson
Voyager Il/ Wayne Ratliff Reflection/John Baily DNF
Whizbang/Ron May Kiskadee/Peter Behman DNS

For Fall 11 the winds were everything from non-existent to probably 20 knots at the end. Only 2 boats
were out - where was everyone?

Whizbang/Ron May He rounded a mark, drifted backward past the same mark,
waited for some wind, and rounded it again.
CoCoMo/Bruce Masterson  Had trouble finding a mark, so had a DSQ.

We’re getting ready to spend a big weekend at Margarita Lake on Oct. 15/16 for the annual Wysocki Me-
morial. I’ve heard that we might have a Geary class which would be nice to see them out again. Lex Budge is
working hard getting all the details worked out for the weekend, so it will be fun for sure.

Ladies, find a partner of the female persuasion and start practicing (or not) for Ladies’ Day on the 29" of
Oct. — hope to see lots of you there. For some reason, the guys think that this is their day to be entertained.
We’ll see.

Kit and Don Lockwood are working on an idea for an annual Jrs. Regatta — not to be confused with our
already active Jrs. program. This will be a one day regatta open to anyone in the community under age 15 and
an adult can be on the boat, but not touch the tiller. This kind of event was held at the DS Nationals at Hunt-
ington and was great fun for both the participants and spectators. What a good idea to encourage the young

people to come out and learn to sail.
See you on the water,

Gail
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DOLLARS$ AND $ENS$E

FROM THE PORT CAPTAIN’S
DOCK

There's a new look to the Yacht
Club monthly statements because we
are up and running on our new soft-
ware. There is a little more
"tweaking" to be done and reports to
design but all-in-all the treasury is
on one system now. We have been
running parallel statements between
the old and new systems for two months. We find all
the facts and figures to be in line but I ask that you
review your new billings closely and contact me
with any questions or corrections. NOTE: Any
balances transferred from the old system will ap-
pear on your October statement as OPENING BAL -
ANCE.

I have some BIG thank yous to extend to Bev
Gammill, Cynthia Wimer, Cathy Bates, Nia Schmidt,
and Laura McCarren. Bev spent hours helping me
with data entry. Cynthia did a terrific job of proof-
reading all that data. Cathy has been making double
entries of every transaction for over two months to
make sure everything is in balance on both sides of
the ledger in both systems. Laura and Nia met with
Cathy and me to help design the basic information
needed for both treasurery and membership. Great
help isn't hard to find. Thank you all.

Be sure to come to the General Membership meeting
November 5th.

Stephanie Finlay

People Ngws

Upon returning from a
month at their home in Hawaii,
Sherrye and Tom Haynie found a
wonderful surprise of a gift of
a new puppy welcoming them.

While In Ha-

waii, Sherrye got
a part in the TV
series LOST and
is shown here

~.. with star, Josh

Hol loway

i (Sawyer). Aloha!!

Hello All,

Well, we are still plugging along in the Port Cap-
tain’s side of the club. All boats in the back storage
yard have been identified and a new chart has been
made to represent their present parking spot. In a joint
effort with Vice Commodore, Jim Phillips, we are still
in the process of identifying many miscellaneous
items strewn about the yard. If you have anything
stored in the yard, which is not on your boat or trailer,
please contact Jim or myself. We are also attempting
to identify items stored in the storage shed. If you
have an outboard stored in the shed please identify it
with your name.

That’s all | have for this month.

John Schmidt
Port Captain

In Memoriam - Sam Pritchett
Sam passed on September
22. Our thoughts and
< prayers go to Sally and fam-
/ ily, he was loved and re-
spected.

VOGT & DRAYTON

Attorneys

at Law

Karol M. Vogt

Estate Planning, Conservatorships, Guardianships,
Real Estate, Business, Civil Litigation

645 Main Street, Suite E * Morro Bay, CA 93442 Ph:805/771+9966
Fax:805/771-9768 Web: VogtAndDraytonAttorneys.com

CHICAGO TITLE /25

“Security You Can Trust”

Direct: (805) 503-6605
Cell: (805) 550-4328
Oftice: (805) 543-2900
Fax: (805) 543-2539
(800) 824-1934

E-Mail: martinfr@ctt.com
FRANCES MARTIN
Branch Manager 1212 Marsh Street

San Luis Obispo, CA 93401

Escrow Advisory Officer




“S5PHIs past month has been a bit slow going for the
fleet, however there are some note worthy past events
and upcoming events.

Last month we had our final dinner, I mean Nation-
als get together and went over all of the accounting
details. To make it short we made some money for the
Morro Bay Yacht Club, and we still have Nationals t-
shirts to boot. Good job to everyone on the Nationals
Committee and to the fleet for the support at Hunting-
ton Lake and on the water. We will put this one to bed
for now.

This next couple of weeks are a little bit hectic for
the fleet. This upcoming weekend (September 24 and
25) we have Pacific Coast Champs at Richmond. The
following weekend, the first weekend in October we

MASTHEAD

- Day Saller Fleet 128

Liao Fleet 59

October 2005

have October fest at Santa Cruz. In October (15 and
16) we have the Wysocki race at Lake Santa Margarita.

Finally, on the 18th of October (on a school night)
we are going to have a Day Sailer Fleet 128 get to-
gether. We held a meeting both online and at the Na-
tionals meeting and decided this was a good way
to get the fleet together and talk about where we want
to go in the future and changes to make. Dinner and
appetizers will be provided for the fleet members. |
have agreed that this would be a non-racing event,
something to promote a cruz or other fun non-racing
events.

Hope to see everyone there.

Kevo

2005 District 11 Championship / Perry Deaton Regatta

Hosted By Fremont Sailing Club Lido Fleet 62 and Sequoia Yacht Club

The 2005 District 11 Championship was held this year on the Port of Redwood City Turning Basin during
the weekend of September 17" and 18". Eleven boats made the trip with one from Mission Bay; Erick and
Alexia Kownacki, as well as one from the newly re-established Fleet 8; Richard Leijonflycht sailing with
Kathy Hebbeler on Lido 2447. Welcome Richard and Kathy to the Lido Fleet and thanks for restarting the
Sacramento Fleet. We hope to see more of you and your fleet in the coming months.

Saturdays racing started out with 8 —10 kts for the first two races building to 18 —24 kts for the final two
races. Both Erick and Tom jumped out into tight battles for the first two positions. In fact the first race saw
both Tom and Erick disqualified for sailing through the start finish line which was restricted during a tight
tacking duel back to the windward mark. This meant that both of the top two boats had huge deficits to sail out
of for the remainder of the regatta. With the breeze piping up to 24 kts on the final race, there was much car-
nage on the water, with broken tillers, rudder heads, jib leads, and numerous other inescapable problems.

Saturday evening Sequoia Yacht Club cooked up a great rib dinner with dancing afterwards. The District
I annual meeting was conducted with several rounds of cheer going to Joe Davis being elected to the new Dis-
trict 1l secretary position. Thanks Sidney for holding the office for so long and doing a great job. During the
meeting there was talk of where the 2006 venue for the District Il event would be and there is a good possibil-
ity that the Sacramento Fleet 8 will host somewhere near Sacramento!

Sunday’s racing was a complete turn-around from Saturday’s sailing. The breeze filled in late from a new
direction (down the channel) building to only 8 to 10 kts. Tom and Christina reveled in the lighter breezes and
went on to sail to 4 firsts for the day capturing the Perry Deaton regatta as well as the District II Championship.
Erick unable to compete for the District Il trophy took second in the Perry Deaton with Peter Rothenbuecher
finishing the weekend taking home a second place in the Districts, third for the Perry Deaton. Jim Mackey and
daughter Sarah finished the weekend out with a third for the Districts.

I want to thank the Sequoia Yacht Club as well as Fleet 62 for hosting a well run regatta. 1 would hope the
Lidos might be able to be invited back for the Perry Deaton as the sailing was exceptional.

Report by Tom Jenkins
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Ocean Cruising Fleet News

Greetings from the cove of a pirate. The cruising fleet arrived in force on Sat., Sept 3" for the annual
Labor Day cruise to Pirate’s Cove. Eight boats in all: Royal, Sur La Mar, Moondance, Jovita, Sierra Madre,
Wings, Boomer and Taylor Rose. Jeff Davidson on Sierra Madre, was gracious enough to host happy hour/
pot luck dinner both Sat. and Sun. nights. Of course his boat was the only boat large enough to hold 16 pi-
rates in the main salon without the sword fights that could erupt on a smaller boat. Great food was in abun-
dance both nights thanks to the gourmet spirit of all the galley wenches and captains. The Royal wench was
not made to walk the plank even though lacking in the promised quesadillas

Naval battles took place Sunday afternoon aboard high speed inflatables, which proves that sailors can be
just as annoying as power boaters with jet skis. Although the trip to and from was somewhat uneventful and
filled with fog, the anchorage proved to be sunny both days which made swimming a must for some. A good
time was had by all.

The Harbor Festival is scheduled for the first weekend in October, the cruising fleet plans to anchor out in
the federal anchorage.  Come and join us.

Arr Matey,
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‘A Now Heyy Th

‘ From your Board of Directors

KEEP CHECKING FOR LOCKED DOORS AND WINDOWS!

Check your personal space in the Boat Yard. Clean up around your boat
and dispose of any debris.

The pay phone at the club has been removed. The monthly cost of keeping
it is too expensive.

The Board of Directors is sending a letter to members who are presently not participating in Friday Night
Happy Hour Catering, (see below). This action will allow us to update our information. PLEASE keep in
mind that Happy Hour snacks are just that; SNACKS. No one is asked to provide a meal. Chips and dip are
sufficient.

Tidelands Park still needs volunteers to clean the park. If you can volunteer for this task, please let Maralee
Parkins know.

Members are asked to not bring in their own beverages, but to purchase them from the bar.

:

The October meeting will begin at 6:00 p.m., which is an hour earlier than normal.

Morro Bay Yacht Club
541 Embarcadero
Morro Bay, CA 93442

September 19, 2005
Dear,

It has come to the attention of the Board of Directors that the list of members who are available for Fri-
day Night Happy Hour catering and tending bar has become outdated. Therefore the Board of Directors would
like to update our information and are asking for a newly written letter from members stating the reason for their
request to not participate. A financial hardship, health condition, or residence out of state, are acceptable expla-
nations for opting out. Your appeal to be excused from this commitment (as stated on the membership appli-
cation) will be good for one year.

Polly Schneider has graciously accepted the task of scheduling members for Friday Night Happy Hour
but will no longer accept the responsibility of releasing folks from this obligation. If we do not hear from you,
we will assume that you would like to be included on the list of members who will participate in the Friday
Night Happy Hour duties. The contribution of all our membership would ensure that the Friday Night require-
ment would occur approximately once every two years.

Please address your correspondence to the MBYC Board of Directors, PERSONAL. We depend on the
volunteerism of all members to make our club a success, therefore we, the Board of Directors, thank you for
your support in this matter.

Glenda Boatman, Commodore
Jim Phillips, Vice Commodore
Gail Condon, Rear Commaodore
Stephanie Finlay, Treasurer
Laura McCarren, Secretary
Lynn Meissen, Senior Director
Jim Bruzenak, Director
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OKTOBERFEST

Saturday, Oct. 22nd

Eat, drink, and be merry
and have lots of fun kicking up your heels to
the music of

The Morro Bay Mud Skippers Band

Happy Hour 5:00 pm
Dinner 6:00 pm
Music and entertainment  7:00 pm

All this for only $9.00 per person.

Dinner includes Bratwurst, rolls, sauerkraut, homemade German potato salad,
dessert, coffee, tea.
Be sure to make reservations at the yacht club.
Also, Marlene will need some help to prepare, serve, and
clean up.

Call Marlene

Hilda B Sly represents the Morro Bay Yacht Club at the 28th Annual
McNish Classic Regatta

August 6", Bob Kile and crew joined the Pacific Corinthian Yacht Club in their annual McNish Classis Re-
gatta at the Channel Islands Harbor. Bob’s schooner Hilda B Sly was one of thirty-four wooden and classic
yachts whose size ranged from 17 to 82 feet in length.

The winds were light for that day making for a slow start. They never exceeded 10 knots. But the site along
the seventeen-mile racecourse was still spectacular. Yachts of all sizes, spectator crowds, helicopters flashing
pictures, and the surrounding landscapes made up for the lack of winds.

As each yacht crossed the start line at their designated time, the race for first to cross the finish line was on.
Around the last mark, spinnakers were hoisted and a rainbow of colors became the grand finale at the finish line.
Although Hilda did not place, we equally had a great time enjoying each other’s company and a delicious lunch
prepared by Nicki.

Hilda B Sly and her crew:

Dana McClish, Captain Bob Kile, John Schmidt,
Nicki Edwards, and Nia Schmidt
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS
GBNara |

November 5th----Saturday
Potluck 6:00 PM & Meeting 7:00 PM

Commadures Rely

Saturday, November 12th at
The Madonna Inn.
6:00 Cocktails
7:00 Dinner
8:00 Program

ﬂ"-

Some new items:
Jackets
Long sleeved tees
Men's polos
Full zip fleece

Still have:
Variety of tees and sweatshirts
Ladies polos
Fleece throws

For Commodore's Ball:
Blazer boullions
MBYC silk ties
Reminder:
If you want something that is not in the
store, let us know with specifics. It does
take a while to order, as it is more cost
effective to send in a large order, rather
than 1 or 2 items. Embroidery also takes
1-2 weeks.
Think about Christmas wants now
and let us know!
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FROM THE GALLEY

A big thank you to all who supported the Wednes-
day night hamburger events. We thank those of you
who came and enjoyed the food and an even bigger
thank you to those of you who signed up to help, some
not once but twice.

We would like to also express our appreciation to
those of you who jumped in and helped when not even
asked to. | would like to list and thank all who helped,
but I am afraid that I would omit someone, so you
know who you are - THANK YOU!

Also thanks to those who shared the bounty of their
kitchens and garden with us. Everything and everyone
helped make this summer a success.
Donna and Andy Arozena
Galley Chiefs

THANK YOU TO
# Donna and Andy for a
N job well done.

Good to see the
Lewises back and they
worked while visiting.

iy awe fres
& et

If you have any personal items
stored in any of the club’s stor-
age areas (yard, tarmac, or shed)
please remove them as these ar-
eas are for boat and trailer stor-
age, or club use only.

560 Morro Bay Blvd. Morro Bay, CA 93442

Sanady Biscayart

BEROKER ASSOCIATE
Toll Free: 888-401-0800

Beath Office: 805-772-0300

ke / Cellular: 805-995-1888

", Sand4 Fax: 805-772-0500
Think

E-Mail: bayshoresandy @aol.com
www.bayshorerealty.net

Bill Ullum
REALTOR’

Morro Bay Realty

255 Morro Bay Blvd.

Office: (805) 772-7394

Home: (805) 772-5114

E-Mail: bullum@morrobayrealty.com
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Morro Bay Yacht Club
541 Embarcadero
Morro Bay, CA 93442
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